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June 16, 2023 

The Honorable Francisco Aguilar 
Nevada Secretary of State 
101 North Carson Street 
Carson City, Nevada 89701 

Re: Senate Bill 78 of the 82nd Legislative Session 

Dear Secretary of State Aguilar: 

I am forwarding to you, for filing within the time limit set forth in the Nevada Constitution and 
without my approval, Senate Bill 78 ("SB 78"), which is titled as follows: 

AN ACT relating to property; establishing and revising various definitions relating 
to property; establishing provisions relating to fees charged by landlords to 
prospective tenants; prohibiting landlords from transferring, selling, assigning 
or reporting to certain agencies information concerning amounts owed by tenants 
to landlords; establishing provisions relating to circumstances under which a 
landlord changes his or her agent, broker or property management company; 
requiring a rental agreement to include separate appendices that contain 
certain information; making it unlawful for a landlord or certain other persons to 
charge a tenant certain fees; making various changes relating to fees, fines, 
deposits and costs paid by tenants; requiring rental agreements to include a 
grace period for the late payment of rent; requiring a tenant to be served with 
advance notice of increases in certain fees, fines and costs; revising provisions 
relating to agents of attorneys who serve certain notices relating to evictions; 
revising provisions relating to representation in small claim actions; and providing 
other matters properly relating thereto. 

SB 78 is partially well-intended in that it aims to increase certain transparencies related to the 
process of residential renting. That said, this bill would make wide-ranging changes to accounting 
practices, traditional fee collection, certain disclosures, and various notice requirements with 
which lessors in new agreements would be immediately forced to comply at the risk of sustaining 
penalties. 

Since this bill would only serve to exacerbate an already challenging period for Nevadan renting 
families, I cannot support it. 



For these reasons, I veto this bill and return it to you without my signature or approval. 

JOE LOMBAR Q 
Governor of Neva'tffJ 
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